
DATE: December 17, 2024

TO: Mark Washington, City Manager

COMMITTEE:
LIAISON:

Fiscal Committee
Molly Clarin, Chief Financial Officer

FROM: Eric Winstrom, Chief of Police

SUBJECT: Budget Amendment for the grant award from the Fiscal Year 
2022 Homeland Security Grant Program, via the West 
Michigan Regional Medical Consortium (WMRMC), in the 
amount of $21,000 for the purchase of MEVO Anywhere Kits

As a state recognized Emergency Management Program and a member of the State of 
Michigan Region 6 Homeland Security Planning Board, the City is eligible to receive 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS) grant funds and grant funded equipment to 
augment its emergency response and preparedness capabilities. The West Michigan 
Regional Medical Consortium (WMRMC) is designated as the Fiduciary for the 2022 
Homeland Security Grant Program by the Region 6 Homeland Security Planning Board 
and accepted this position of Fiduciary.  An Intergovernmental Agreement between the 
City of Grand Rapids and the West Michigan Regional Medical Consortium (WMRMC) 
was approved on July 25, 2023 (Resolution #92770), enabling the City of Grand Rapids 
to receive these pass-through funds from the Michigan State Police (the State 
Administrative Agency).

The City of Grand Rapids Police Department (GRPD) was approved for a budget of 
$21,000 to purchase InDigital’s MEVO Anywhere Kit which will allow the City’s Public 
Safety Answering Point (PSAP) to receive calls while operating remotely or when primary 
911 and administrative systems are unavailable. The cost of the equipment purchased 
will be reimbursed to the Grand Rapids Police Department.

The accounting for the request is as follows:

Sources/Appropriations Accounting Codes Amount 
(From)/To

Dept Homeland Security-Pass Thru 2731-301-7000-5056-HSGP22-
P22HSG2 ($21,000)
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Total Revenue (Sources) ($21,000)

Maintenance Service 2731-301-7000-9340-HSGP22-
P22HSG2 $21,000

Total Appropriations $21,000

 


